               STATUS OF IMPLEMENTATION OF PRIOR YEAR’S AUDIT RECOMMENDATIONS              


The one prior year’s audit recommendations contained in the 2015 Annual Audit Report (AAR) was implemented, details as follows:  
	Observation and Recommendation
	Reference

 2015 AAR Page No.
	Action Taken by Management
	Auditor’s

Validation

Results

	1. Out of the recorded balance of P1,181,369.29 of Accounts Payable account, the amount of P148,783.91 pertaining to payables to former employees of SET, had been carried in the books of the agency for over two years and has not been reverted to Accumulated Surplus,  pursuant to COA Circular No. 99-004 and COA-DBM Joint Circular No. 99-6. 
      We recommended and Management agreed to determine the whereabouts of the concerned former employees of SET and to send confirmation letters to provide them an opportunity to claim the amount.  If there is no reply received, said accounts should be reverted to the Accumulated Surplus pursuant to DBM-COA Joint Circular No. 99-6 and COA Circular No. 99-004.
	27-28

	Management paid some employees of the amount due to them in the amount of P44,145.82 while the balance of P104,638.09 was reverted to Accumulated Surplus 

	Implemented

Six out of 17 employees had been paid the amounts due to them.

Validated the following journal entry voucher (JEV) taking up the settlement of the accounts:

JEV 16-04-064   P  2,192.03

JEV 16-04-066     19,965.71

JEV 16-05-083     19,176.99

JEV 16-05-085       1,811.09

JEV 16-07-120       1,000.00

TOTAL             P44,145.82      

Reversion of the balance to Accumulated Surplus:

JEV 16-06-089  P104,638.09
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